
 

Planning Committee – Tuesday 19 September 2023  
 
Late representations/updates  

 
 

 
 

Item No. Description 

 
6.a 

23/00483/VAR - Woodview  Cofton Hill 
Removal of condition 2 on planning permission 5/4/1326/29/2 (agricultural 
dwelling) relating to agricultural tying condition 

No updates received 

Item No. Description 

 
6.b 

23/01285/HOU - 21 Dagmar Street Shaldon 
Retention of a first floor rear extension 

No updates received 

Item No. Description 

 
6.c 

23/00937/MAJ - Howton Field  Howton Road  
 
Variation of condition 8, on planning permission 17/02166/MAJ (Outline 
application for up to 20 custom build dwellings (approval sought for means of 
access) to provide landscape and visual appraisal addendum, and highways 
and drainage information. 
 
 

1. Consultation response received from TDC Waste Officer which 
raises the following points.  The full response can be viewed on the 
Council’s website: 

 
I would appreciate having detail of the distances proposed from the collection 
points identified to the adopted highway. On the face of it these locations seem 
acceptable. 
 
It would also be important for me to confirm whether the 'turning head' shown in 
pink on the plan on page 13 of the design code is still to be offered for adoption 
as originally suggested? 
 
If we are to enter onto the estate with our vehicles, I would appreciate a swept 
path analysis of the road to show that the vehicles will be able to enter and turn 
safely. 
 
Road surfaces need to be sufficient enough to allow the 26 tonne vehicles 
access. 
 
 

2. Consultation response received from DCC Highway Officer which 
confirms there is no objection to the proposed development. 

 
 The Design code has been updated to say "Use high quality traditional 
permeable materials and surfaces throughout and include two allocated car 



 

parking spaces per plot. Tarmac should be limited within the development to 
the site entrance, turning head and maintenance turning for the package 
treatment plant." This is acceptable to the Highway Authority. 
 
It is noted that the footway along the northern boundary of the access has been 
removed. 
 
Informative Note 
 
The NA1 Houghton Barton allocation masterplan shows that the road from the 
north of this proposed site access is to be subject of a “prohibition of motor 
vehicles” order. Access therefore would need to be taken from the south via a 
junction from the new A382-A383 link road. This new southern access would 
need to be provided as part of the NA1 development before the access to 
vehicles is prohibited from the north. 
 
 

3. Para. 3.13 of the officer report states amending detail of rear boundaries 
from walls to an unspecified material, the revised Design Code sets out 
that secondary walls within the development will be constructed from 
stone, brick or rendered brickwork. 


